


May 23, 2023


Karen Costello

Executive Director

Nunavut Impact Review Board


Sent via email: kcostello@nirb.ca  


Re: Request for modification to 2023 Marine Mitigation and Monitoring  
Workshop Agenda 

Dear Karen:


On May 4, 2023, the Mittimatalik Hunters and Trappers Organization (MHTO) received 
notification of the Nunavut Impact Review Board’s (NIRB) intent to host its annual Ma-
rine Mitigation and Marine Monitoring Workshop in Pond Inlet from May 23-25. On May 
17, 2023, the MHTO received correspondence providing the agenda for the upcoming 
workshop. 


On review of the materials provided, the MHTO is confirming that at this time, we do 
not have the resources required to formally participate in the sessions the NIRB has 
planned to host. Given the importance of this workshop and the high value our com-
munity places on the topics under discussion however, it is likely that MHTO Board 
members may choose to attend the meetings on their own interest and volition.


On May 18 and May 19, 2023, we reached out by email to your staff asking for clarifi-
cation and a slight change to the wording of the agenda for the session this week, 
specifically on Day 3, where Open Discussion Topics, bullet 3 lists:


• Community involvement in decision-making through Mittimatalik Hunters and 
Trappers Organization and effectiveness in mitigating impacts. 

The MHTO has not been contacted by the NIRB regarding the workshop or our partici-
pation at it, and we were not given an opportunity to comment on the agenda. We are 
unclear as to the basis for including this reference to the MHTO on the agenda, and 
more importantly, we are unsure how the open discussion topic serves to achieve the 
objectives of the upcoming workshop. 
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We are aware from the Responsible Ministers’ decision regarding the Production In-
crease Proposal in 2018, that they specifically set out the following : 
1

“Recognizing the concerns of the Qikiqtani Inuit Association and those most affected by 
the Project, and their expressed desire to actively engage with the Board with respect to 
Project monitoring, the Ministers also encourage the Board to host an annual marine 
monitoring and marine mitigation workshop in the community of Pond Inlet. Such a 
workshop would allow for direct involvement of the community in the review of project 
monitoring data, including but not limited to information collected under community-
based monitoring programs.” (emphases added)

The Ministers’ letter set forth clear objectives for the workshop, including offering the 
community of Mittimatalik an opportunity to engage with the NIRB regarding project 
monitoring, and to review project monitoring data. Given that the MHTO does not 
have a role in “decision-making” regarding project monitoring, and that we are not re-
sponsible for any monitoring (project-related or otherwise) in respect of the marine en-
vironment, we do not understand how a discussion of “community involvement in de-
cision-making through MHTO” fits within the scope of the workshop as set out by the 
Ministers in their September 30, 2018 letter.  


The MHTO respectfully requests that the NIRB circulate an amended agenda for Thurs-
day’s session which removes the noted bullet from Item 3 for the May 25th session. We 
have not received a response to the same request sent by email to your staff last week.

In respect of our participation more generally, we have clearly and repeatedly articulat-
ed to the NIRB, Baffinland, the Qikiqtani Inuit Association, and Government of Canada, 
that we do not have the resources needed to engage in the extended work related to 
the Mary River project.  This upcoming session is an obvious case in point, and the in-
clusion of the MHTO as a topic for discussion on the agenda is concerning, especially 
without having appropriate resources in place to ensure our contribution. While the 
sessions are very important to the MHTO and to our community, unfortunately we do 
not have the financial resources required to provide for our meaningful participation in 
this workshop. 


The MHTO would be pleased to prepare a written summary of our participation in mat-
ters related to marine aspects of the Mary River project monitoring to help the NIRB in 
informing Mittimatalingmiut of our involvement, and could also include an update on 
various community-based marine monitoring programs that we are informed of and/or 
play a role in. Please let us know if this would be helpful going forward.


Should you have any questions regarding this request, please contact our Technical 
Advisor, at amanda.main@hmc-services.ca.


 September 18, 2018. Correspondence from Responsible Ministers Dominic LeBlanc and Carolyn Ben1 -
nett (Canada) Letter to Elizabeth Copland, (then)NIRB Chairperson - Ministers’ decision regarding Baffin-
land’s Production Increase Proposal. 
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Sincerely,


 

David Qajaaq Qamaniq

Chairperson

Mittimatalik Hunters and Trappers Organization

 

cc:	 Jeremiah Groves, Qikiqtani Inuit Association

	 Hannah Uniuqsaraq, Nunavut Tunngavik Inc.

	 Members and Observers of the Marine Environment Working Group

	 Kim Pawley, CIRNAC	


